CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

November 16, 2022
Commission was called to order by Vice President Vickie Mace, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Tom Ames was absent. Amy Adams non-voting member was present. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Jennifer Flater. 

OLD BUSINESS

A motion to approve the October 19, 2022 minutes was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 4-0. 

NEW BUSINESS
Mayor Wyndham stated the City has had 5 parking lots repaved and requested the CCRC consider using the North Central TIF to reimburse the City for the cost. Jennifer stated Tom had budgeted money in the 2023 budget to cover the cost. The CCRC will officially vote at the December meeting.
Jim informed the CCRC that the Indiana Powder Coatings has been having issues with Duke Energy on receiving accurate bills. So far the bills have been more than double what was expected. They have been trying to work with Duke for the past two months and have not made any headway. Jim spoke with Jon Ford who will be meeting with the President of Duke tomorrow. Jim is going to ask Jon to see if he can try and assist with the situation and speak to the President of Duke tomorrow and see what can be done. Jim will give an update at the December meeting.

Jim stated Paul had assisted with setting up a meeting on December 7th with Jeff Fritz, Tim Rayle, and Kathy Knust to discuss the possibility of working with the school and manufacturers for a proposed training program for those students who do not wish to go to a four year college. Jim will give an update at the December CCRC meeting.
Jim said the engineering study at I-70/59 is not complete yet as there is discussion on how many gallons of water is running thru. Once the study is complete they can determine what all projects could be done with new water/sewer system.
Jennifer gave a brief update on the Industrial Park Project and how the remaining bills will be paid. Jim asked if there had been a change order on the water tower. Mayor Wyndham stated there was a small change and if there is a cost involved the City will cover the additional expense.

Tom had asked to consider changing the December 21st meeting to Wednesday December 14th. It was agreed to change the date to the 14th. Jennifer will notify Tom, the newspaper, and radio station. Tracy will notify Lou of the change.

Vickie presented five invoices as follows: 1. Jim for $1,549.80 for his monthly payment per the new contract. 2. Lou for $1670.00 for work on the Pyramid Project. 3. Lou for $ 182.50 for work on the Brazil North Central TIF. 4. Lou for $ 337.50 for work on IVC TIF. 5. Lou for $388.50 for miscellaneous work.
Motion to approve the invoices totaling $4,128.30 as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann.  Motion carried 4-0. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 4-0.
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